
Winning Isn’t Everything
While having a few minutes free today, I flipped through the
endless array of nothingness which is television (especially
on a late Saturday afternoon). I happened across the game show
“Greed.” One of the multiple choice questions was: “Which four
of the following has won a Best Actor Oscar.” The six possible
answers were:

Al Pacino
Robert Redford
Paul Newman
Michael Douglas
Tom Cruise
Nicolas Cage

The question got my head spinning about controversies in the
category. George C. Scott refused the award for his portrayal
of  Patton  because  he  did  not  like  the  way  in  which  the
character was presented. Marlon Brando refused the award for
his role in one of the most acclaimed films in motion picture
history, The Godfather, in order to protest the mistreatment
of Native Americans in motion pictures. Those are two of the
most notable controversies in the 80 year history of the Best
Actor award. Are there any others?

As for the question itself, I had to check the veracity of one
of the correct responses. I was absolutely sure of one of the
actors until it came up wrong. I was even certain of the role
for which I was sure he had won. See if you can guess the
correct four.

https://www.tangents.org/movies/winning-isnt-everything/
https://www.blockbuster.com/catalog/movieDetails/26372
https://www.blockbuster.com/catalog/movieDetails/13684


Come On, Get Happy
The last job I would ever even consider having is a school bus
driver. Not only do you have to put up with crabby, rowdy
children for up to two hours a day while trying to get them
safely to and from school, you have to put up with their
guardians. My mother drives a school bus. She is up at 6am
ever  morning.  She  drives  a  morning  route,  a  kindergarten
route,  and  the  afternoon  route.  Last  Tueday  NIGHT,  the
grandmother of one of these tykes visited our humble abode. It
seems  that  her  car  was  totally  ruined  and  completely
undrivable after my mother backed into it with a bus that
morning. The woman stated that she was outside in the yard at
the time of the incident. Yet she did not attempt to stop the
bus or call the school or police after she watched the bus
damage her vehicle. Not only that, but who would wait until 9
o’ clock that night to do anything about it. Plus, if the car
was damaged as badly as it was claimed to be would the bus
driver or kids not have noticed hitting it?

The next day the sheriff’s department came to the house to
investigate.  Apparently,  the  victim’s  automobile  was  not
nearly as damaged as everyone was lead to believe. To make
matters seem funnier or more ironic, the woman is the mother
of the rather plump boy who broke my sister’s arm in phys ed
nearly  20  years  ago  when  he  sat  on  it  while  playing
scooterboard hockey. It does not take a genius to realize that
you should report an accident immediately after it happens and
not 14 hours later.

https://www.tangents.org/uncategorized/come-on-get-happy/


What’s in a name?
I had accepted a grade 1/2 assignment for today due to the
trouble I had earlier in the week getting jobs. It’s slightly
below  my  comfort  zone  because  of  the  1st  grade  students.
However, had I not taken it I wouldn’t have this to write
about! Well, it’s not much of a topic, but it is a little
different. Not much really goes into naming kids these days in
Western culture. We choose a name usually because we had a
relative with that name, there was a role model with that name
(such as in the Bible) or we just like the sound of it. Once
upon a time, and still in some cultures names carry meaning.
But that’s not what this post is about. It’s also not about
people who try to change names for special recognition.

What it’s about is why some parents choose to give their kids
names that, well, just don’t fit… I once read a story about
new guardians who would go to court to get kids’ names changed
because their parents cursed them with ridiculous names, like
the drug-shot parents who named their daughter Cocaina (guess
which was their drug of choice?) or the parents who tried to
name  their  child  Friday.  The  name  itself  may  not  be
ridiculous, but rather given to the wrong gender. I mean, do
such parents regret having the “wrong sex” and give them the
name  they  picked  out  anyway-  like  the  parents  who  really
wanted a boy so when they had a girl they dressed her up like
a boy until she was to start school (and were mystified when
she refused to put on a dress for her first day of school)? Of
course there are some names that go both ways, at least the
shortened version like Chris, Alex, Terry, etc. And I am still
getting used to Leslie and Cameron being both male and female
names. However, some just don’t work. Can you imagine a girl
named Matt or Mike? Or a boy named Elizabeth or Jessica? Well,
you may have to have some Hispanic blood to understand this
one,  but  a  boy  in  the  class  I  was  in  today  was  named
Guadalupe. That’s right. Named after Mary in the Bible as Our

https://www.tangents.org/school/whats-in-a-name/
https://www.cbsnews.com/stories/2005/12/23/ap/strange/mainD8EM8NAO6.shtml
https://veryweirdnews.com/italian-court-orders-name-change/
https://veryweirdnews.com/italian-court-orders-name-change/
https://www.thinkbabynames.com/meaning/0/Guadalupe


Lady of Guadalupe (well, an apparition of Mary, but I won’t
split hairs). Apparently a very popular name for girls (click
the name for more information). Why?? This is just setting up
this boy for future problems with schoolmates. I predict that
by the time he is in Junior High he will be going by his
middle name, whatever it is, assuming that it too isn’t a
girl’s name. I really hope it isn’t for his sake.

Not enough links for you in the above post? Try out these
unusual names on Wikipedia. I had forgotten that Nicholas Cage
had named his son Kal-El (you know, Superman)!

What a Day!
We had our annual board meeting dinner banquet last night, and
it went well; dinner was delicious.  However, we didn’t get
home until late, and as I already posted, the kids have been
having trouble settling down at night, so we didn’t get to bed
until  very  late.   Today  was  no  exception  with  the  early
morning whisperers, so I did not get much sleep last night.  I
was planning on napping today, but it didn’t happen and the
following is a lengthy explanation of why:

We made the rare decision to go out to lunch.  We never do
that because my husband never gets a lunch break from work. 
But our local bowling alley was advertising the best reuben
sandwiches in town, thru St. Pat’s day only, of course (even
though I’ve heard reubens were invented by a Jewish person, go
figure), so we decided to take a lunch break to check them
out.  The sandwiches were excellent, and it was well worth the
trip, UNTIL…

It all began when 2 of our 3 dogs decided to follow us out the
door and into the car.  Since it’s nice out, we figured, why

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Our_Lady_of_Guadalupe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Our_Lady_of_Guadalupe
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_unusual_personal_names
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_unusual_personal_names
https://www.tangents.org/uncategorized/what-a-day/


not, let them come with for a change.  When we got to the
bowling alley, somehow, and I’m not going to place blame here
– except to say that it wasn’t MY fault, I wasn’t driving � –
the keys got left in the car.  It would not have normally been
a problem.  We live in a nice safe area, I really don’t think
someone would have stolen the car, especially since the dogs
were in it – wait, the DOGS were in the car, and they jumped
on the power lock button and LOCKED the doors with the KEYS
INSIDE THE CAR!!!

So, like desperate idiots, we stood outside the car, trying to
coax the dogs back onto the UNLOCK button this time, but to no
avail.  So, we went into the bowling alley and called the taxi
company, of which there is only one in town.  It was busy, and
busy, and busy again, but luckily the owner of the bowling
alley knew the taxi guy, so he tracked him down at the bar he
owned  (!)  –  all  the  while  so  nicely  using  his  own
phone because (surprise!) our cell phones were BOTH locked in
the car with the dogs.  Luckily, I had sense enough to bring
my purse inside with me, so throughout the ordeal at least I
had diapers and a stash of toys and candy to occupy our
toddler.  Finally got ahold of the taxi, and he’s on his way
when I realize that the garage door opener is in the car,
along with the house key, and of course, all the doors in the
house are locked!  So the taxi picks up my husband (I really
don’t know why we didn’t call a friend – we blanked at the
time and couldn’t think of anyone in town who would be home
during the day.  In hindsight, we thought of 2 people of
course, but too little, too late), and I’m waiting at the
bowling alley for 40 minutes, wondering how he’s going to get
into the house.  At this point, I knew it was going to be too
late for me to get a nap for the day (sigh), and it’s becoming
clear that the baby is really in need of one and soon!  I was
just out of candy and toys when my husband the hero walks thru
the door, holding the extra set of car keys.  Turns out, he
found a window to crawl through that we had never fixed – I
guess thank goodness for that!  When we got into the car, we



were like, what is that AWFUL SMELL – something like a dead
fish!  WARNING – THIS IS EXTREMELY GROSS!!!  If you want to
know more about this (must be a dog-lover and have a strong
stomach),  see  explanation  of  canine  anal  draining  here.  
Otherwise, you can just take my word for it, we had to shampoo
the car carpet when we finally got home.  I also stashed a
spare set of car keys in my purse – now I just have to make
sure my purse is with me at all times because sometimes, I
leave it in the car.  What would happen if the spare set of
car keys is locked in the car?!?  Tomorrow will be better, I’m
sure, it’s the community Easter egg hunt, and a Saturday, we
might go see Horton Hears a Who at the movie theater also –
can’t beat that!

How to get caught at robbery
Okay, not school- or church- related, but if you really want a
connection this was done by two young adolescents. What is the
number  one  way  to  get  caught  and  arrested  for  attempted
robbery? Just hold up a police station. Unarmed. Words cannot
begin to describe the actions of these two, so just click the
link and read on.

In any event, at least they were unarmed. If they actually had
weapons it could have ended up far worse for them.

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Anal_glands
https://www.tangents.org/other/how-to-get-caught-at-robbery/
https://www.winknews.com/news/weird/16651076.html


Why the Cubs will NEVER win a
World Series!

The Cubs don’t just lose.  They lose with style.  They find
new ways to make people say to themselves “I can’t believe the
Cubs found a way to choke again!”  But why do they keep
losing?  Is it a CURSE?  Yes it is…  But it has nothing to do
with goats and everything to do with dollars.

You see, a franchise that has build a cult-like following on
the platform of being “Lovable Losers” needs to maintain their
status to keep their following.  And the following is where
the money is…

Take the Chicago White Sox for example.  They won a World
Series not too long ago.  But now, that is history and they
are no longer selling out every game and in the national
spotlight.  They have no story.  They are just another team
that wins some and loses some.

But, to be a money machine you MUST have a story.  You must
either be a big winner (like the Yankees) or a big loser (like
the Cubs).  If you’re just floating around in the middle, you
are not a story.  You are no longer the eternal undergdogs
everyone roots for on the side.  You are…  Just another
baseball team.

If the Cubs were to win a World Series, Lovable Loser would no
longer fit.  And unless they could consistantly win, neither
would the title of Elite Team.  So, I wouldn’t expect to see
the Cubs winning a World Series any time soon.  They will
always be a devistating injury, botched play, or Steve Bartman
away.

Because baseball is a business and a good story is good for

https://www.tangents.org/sports/why-the-cubs-will-never-win-a-world-series/
https://www.tangents.org/sports/why-the-cubs-will-never-win-a-world-series/


business.

Kids VS. Daylight Savings
No one likes to lose an hour of sleep.  Usually I take it as
it  comes,  however,  because  I  do  enjoy  the  extra  hour  of
daylight.  This year is another story.  The kids have NOT
adjusted well to the time change AT ALL!  My oldest, an 8-
year-old, comes into our bedroom EVERY morning and whispers,
“Dad…  Dad…  DAD…  Is there a delay?”  This is partially the
school districts fault.  For awhile, we were having 2-hour
school delays due to weather at least weekly.  So now, she
can’t get used to the fact that the weather is finally nice
enough to start school on time.  Either that, or the district
is sick of the heat of all the missed school and won’t delay
anymore…  But much of it is because of the time change; my
daughter just wants there to be a delay so she can go back to
sleep for an hour or two.

My 3-year-old is back to staying up later than us.  She has
always been a toughie to get on a proper sleep schedule, and
wouldn’t you know it, we had her in an awesome sleeping groove
until  this  darned  time  change  happened.   She  is  back  to
refusing to go to bed, and she is a crabby zombie in the
mornings.  The other night, she was sneaking peeks as we tried
to watch Poltergeist in the living room – THAT’LL get her
right to sleep!  That movie scared me awake for years – that
clown part is STILL scary!

The baby – actually, she is now an almost 17-month-old toddler
– is the most affected.  She cannot fall asleep before 10 at
night,  and  she  actually  sleeps  in  a  little  bit  in  the
mornings, kind of.  She’ll wake up at 5 or 6, then fall back

https://www.tangents.org/uncategorized/kids-vs-daylight-savings/


asleep when Dad lays on the floor with her – poor Dad!  Have
you noticed a trend?  They go to Dad when it comes to sleep
issues – they KNOW better than to mess around with me – I get
kinda grumpy when I don’t sleep well.  Unfortunately, the
pregnancy has made me a light sleeper so I get woken up
anyway.

Something tells me we’ll get it all worked out, but then we
will just have to change the clocks back an hour the very
weekend the kids finally adjust, starting all over again!

Barack  Obama  or  Hillary
Clinton a New President for
the Democrats?
What seperates these two candidates? Their foreign policy?
Their position on healthcare? NAFTA? In the end it is only two
things. The two already stated.

Wake up sleeping student and
get sued?
Apparently parents of a high school student are considering
just that after a teacher woke up a student by slapping her
hand on the student’s desk.  According to their claim he
suffered hearing loss as his ear was on the desk at the time

https://www.tangents.org/politics/barack-obama-or-hillary-clinton-a-new-president-for-the-democrats/
https://www.tangents.org/politics/barack-obama-or-hillary-clinton-a-new-president-for-the-democrats/
https://www.tangents.org/politics/barack-obama-or-hillary-clinton-a-new-president-for-the-democrats/
https://www.tangents.org/school/school-news/wake-up-sleeping-student-and-get-sued/
https://www.tangents.org/school/school-news/wake-up-sleeping-student-and-get-sued/


and the sudden sound ruptured his eardrum.  If this is true,
then I fully understand the parents’ concern, but something
doesn’t seem quite right here.  From the article:

Barry said the boy’s ear hurt instantly after Nadeau hit his
desk.

“He woke up and immediately felt pain in his ear,” Barry
said. “I think he was so taken aback that he didn’t say
anything at the time.”

The next day, Vinicios’ parents took him to the hospital
after he complained of hearing loss and they discovered a
bloody fluid on his pillow.

If his eardrum burst as they say, wouldn’t he have been in so
much pain he would have said something?  Screamed out in
pain?  Immediately gone to the nurse? I just don’t know…

Sleepy Student Claims Teacher’s Wake-Up Slam Caused Hearing
Loss 

Drop the candy and put your
hands up!
Okay, it wasn’t an arrest but apparently an 8th grade student
got in trouble for buying a bag of Skittles of all things. Not
pot, not meth, but Skittles. This boy was suspended, stripped
of his title as class vice-president, and uninvited form an
honors  dinner  as  a  result  of  this  episode.  What  next,
expulsion for running in the hall? I realize this school has a
rule banning candy sales (according to the article), but this
is just going overboard. Read for yourselves:

https://www.foxnews.com/story/0,2933,337420,00.html
https://www.foxnews.com/story/0,2933,337420,00.html
https://www.tangents.org/school/school-news/drop-the-candy-and-put-your-hands-up/
https://www.tangents.org/school/school-news/drop-the-candy-and-put-your-hands-up/


Connecticut 8th-grader suspended for buying Skittles in school

https://ca.news.yahoo.com/s/capress/080312/koddities/oddity_skittles_suspension

